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QUALITY PRINTS OF SNH AVAILABLE

The picture on our newsletter and on our website has 
become a favorite with many people. There are limited 
prints for sale in two sizes as a fund raising project.

Cost, including postage and handling, is $35.00 for 
an 8x10, and $25.00 for a 5x7. Pictures will also be 
available at church activities for $30 and $20. To order 
by mail, please print your name and full address, and 
mail a check to:

  South New Hope Cemetery Association
  PO Box 62
  Nelsonville, WI 54458

Did you Know?

What is plankebakken? In a note to the Board, one 
person mentioned the word in relation to the church.

We had never heard the word before. Then a short 
time later we found it in a book, “Kalstad had given the 
land. It’s a beautiful location: on the corner of his land 
on Plankebakken.”

Planke means plank or board; bakken is a sloping hill. 
So was the church at the top of a hill where the low spots 
in the road got so muddy that they had to put down 
planks under the wheels in order to get across? Was there 
a sawmill nearby? Maybe….Any other suggestions?

…AND WHILE YOU’RE AT IT…

People reading the newsletter would enjoy more in-
teresting or humorous memories about SNH in relation 
to family stories or memorable events. If you have a story 
to tell, please share it. We do reserve the right to edit and 
use excerpts for the sake of space. Contact the Board by 
email at info@southnewhope.org. 

 BOARD MEMBER 

Duane Wolding, who has been a Trustee for four 
years, will be leaving the Board as of May 12. Thanks so 
much to Duane for his leadership and inspiration, and 
for all the time and effort he has given to move SNH to 
new heights and accomplishments. He will be missed.

BOARD PROVIDES FOR FUTURE

The Board of Trustees prepares for SNH church’s 
future by providing a new fund called Church Main-
tenance Fund. The new fund will provide monies for 
future repairs, operating costs and general maintenance 
after the restoration of the building is substantially 
completed.

Beginning April 15 of this year, 15% of all donations 
received will be allocated to the Church Maintenance 
Fund unless donors specifically request that their entire 
donation be designated to the Church Maintenance 
Fund.

Donors to the SNH Cemetery Association now have 
three areas to which they can direct their gifts: the 
Cemetery Maintenance Fund, the Church Restoration 
Fund or the Church Maintenance Fund.

The Board welcomes this new fund as a means to 
sustain this historical church for many future generations.

Autumn at South New Hope



Living Hope/Levende Håp

IT’S BEEN A LONG WINTER!

The Cemetery Board recently listed in Nov. 
2013 newsletter its next priorities for restoration. 
The board has now accepted a bid to update the 
remaining electrical wiring. This should hope-
fully begin early in the summer. 

Another major project is to restore or replace 
the large front exterior doors. This is a very crucial 
restoration project and unfortunately promises to 
be very costly, if we stay true to original doors. 
The board feels it is very important to restore as 
closely to the original as possible whenever pos-
sible. Hopefully this project can also soon get un-
der way. There is great anticipation to get these 
projects completed so we can move on to the 
much-needed roof repair and maintenance!	

Rear emergency exits completed

TRANSLATION OF DOCUMENTS

A lot of time has been put into translating and 
transcribing the minutes and various early SNH 
documents that were written in Norwegian; in fact, 
being written in the old Danish Norwegian made it 
even more difficult. An effort is being made to combine 
these translations into book form so they can be easily 
read and preserved.

One of the many significant discoveries that has 
come out of this effort is the realization that most 
local history of the split between North New Hope 
and South New Hope is written from the North New 
Hope viewpoint. This would be logical, because of the 
discovery of the Anderson papers, which was a record 
of the events and meetings before the split as they 
unfolded. These newly translated SNH documents are 
definitely from the viewpoint of SNH.

Another interesting point to remember is that all 
over the Midwest, mostly in Iowa, Minnesota and 
Wisconsin, the Norwegian Lutheran Synod churches, 
of which SNH was established in and stayed true to, 
were going through the same disagreements. There 
were countless articles in the synod’s publications in 
the 1880’s and 1890’s about the controversy. Those 
congregations that were in conflict with the Norwegian 
Lutheran Synod merged with other Lutheran synods in 
1890 to form a synod entitled the United Church.

Almost thirty years after the split, in 1917, those 
two synods, along with other Lutheran synods, once 
again came together to form the Norwegian Lutheran 
Church of America, later known as the Evangelical 
Lutheran Church. 



Cool, Shady Lawn 
Look to the north side of the church and 

what do you see? An inviting yard that continues 
to get improved, this time by a professional 
arborist, Del Groshek from Now Tree Services 
LLC, who was contracted to remove nine very 
large trees, grind out 19 stumps and prune 8 
other large trees on the north side, as well as 
throughout the cemetery grounds.

Tree removal allows sunlight and air 
circulation to the north side of the church. This 
will also open the tree canopy, thus encouraging 
native grasses and wildflowers to once more 
thrive in the north yard.

South New Hope Cemetery Assn.
PO Box 62, Nelsonville, WI 54458
Website: SouthNewHope.org
Email address: info@southnewhope.org
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MONETARY GIFTS

It is only through the generous gifts of money that 
SNH is able to continue its work of restoration and 
repair to the point where it will withstand many more 
years. Thanks to those gifts, there will be repair work 
activity in the summer of 2014. For this the Board is 
humbly grateful!

RECENT MEMORIALS

In two recent obituaries, the SNH Church 
Restoration Fund was named as one of the benefactors 
of memorials. These were in memory of a family 
member who had personal ties with the church. It is 
truly a wonderful and loving gesture on the part of 
these families to back the mission of preserving SNH 
church.

The Board of Trustees is very grateful to these 
families for their confidence and support in the 
restoration of SNH.

SNH IS IN NEED OF ITEMS

Can you help us save some money by donating an 
item that you are no longer using? We can use the 
following items:

	 Glass display case

	 Electric kitchen stove with oven

	 Two construction type wheelbarrows

	 Various yard hand tools

	 Extension ladder

	 Energy efficient refrigerator

Please respond by using our email or calling a board 
member. Thank you.

South New Hope
Cemetery Association

Tree removal on north yard


